North Carolina Federation of Music Clubs

Executive Committee Meeting

Jackson Park Baptist Church, Kannapolis, NC

June 6, 2015

Joel Adams opened the meeting at 9:40 am and welcomed everyone to our first spring conference.

Members Present: Rick Setzer, Joel Adams, Marie Speece, Deanna Smith, Lynn Wilemon, Nettie Loflin, Norma Alexander, Irene Craig, June Knox, Carol Windsor

Minutes from the Executive Board Meeting held November 8, 2014, were read by Deanna Smith and approved by the committee.

Norma Alexander presented the treasurer's report and it was approved.

Carol Windsor presented the financial report/proposed budget for fiscal year 2015-16.


*Joel stated that actual expenditures usually fall below budget


*Gold Cup runs in the red almost every year.


*There was much discussion.  It was decided to table the discussion until a later meeting.
Old Business:
Tina Tramp – New Gold Cup Chairman


*Why are we not using National for cups?


*Tina stated that she is receiving many different forms for gold cups.  


*It was decided that Joel would add the Gold Cup forms on the website.


*President to select a committee of area festival chairman to look at festival and gold cup and 

make recommendations.

Junior Scholarship to Brevard - $700.00   Winner stated that Brevard did not match the funds.  It has been so long since there has been a winner and Brevard was not aware of the program.  We will speak with them about matching funds.  If not Joel suggested we double the amount but only offer it every other year.  Rick Setzer suggested that we up the amount to $1000.00.  Easter MF is matching.  We will recommend to the membership that we up the Brevard and EMF both to $1,400.00.

New Business:
Hinda Honigman Fellows Initiative – NCFMC members can become a fellow for $500.  Charter members will  start today for one year.  Members will receive a medallion with ribbon.  The money will go into the scholarship fund and generate interest.  

Exec. Board Member-at-large – Deanna Smith is willing to serve.

Nominating Committee for 2016-2018:  Will consist of 1 from each of the 5 districts, parliamentarian (advises) and one from Senior Club hosting the coming convention is the chairman for a total of seven.  Will try and do nominations through email and phone so that meetings will not be necessary.  

Meeting adjourned at 10:15 by Joel Adams, President

Respectfully submitted by,

Deanna Smith, Secretary

